Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report

2022 CAPER

July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023
The City of Cumberland announces the availability for public review and comments, its Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the 2022 fiscal year.  The CAPER is the official report submitted to HUD that evaluates accomplishments against City 5-year Consolidated Plan goals and objectives.  The CAPER specifically describes accomplishments for projects funded using Community Development Block Grant funds during the year as described in the City’s 2022 Annual Action Plan.  The Public Hearing to receive comments on the CAPER will be held on September 19 at 6:15 p.m. during the Mayor & City Council meeting at City Hall in the accessible 3rd floor Council Chambers.
The CAPER covers accomplishments realized from July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023.The report evaluates progress towards meeting goals and objectives for the categories of housing, homelessness, public services, public facilities, infrastructure, economic development, and planning; while addressing fair housing and the needs of special populations. 

The City received an annual allocation of $803,672 and $2,124 program income in Community Development Block Grant funds. Projects funded by prior year awards continued. A total of $1,148,230 ($935,642 regular funds and $206,118 in CARES Act funds) was expended on housing, public facility & infrastructure improvements, public services, and administration/planning activities. Over 1,042 low-moderate-income residents of Cumberland were directly affected by CDBG funded activities while 24,842 people benefited indirectly from “area” wide activities. Sub recipient and City matching funds totaled $497,372. 
The 2022 CAPER report will be submitted to HUD on or before Friday, September 29, 2023. The 15-day public comment period will run from Friday, September 1, 2023 through Monday, September 18, 2023.  Anyone wishing to review and provide comments related to the year-end report or to request additional meeting room accommodations should contact Lee Borror, Senior Community Development Specialist, City of Cumberland, Department of Community Development, 57 North Liberty Street, Cumberland, Maryland 21502 at (301) 759-6437 or TDD # 1-800-735-2258 or e-mail to lee.borror@cumberlandmd.gov; at least 3 days before September 19, 2023. All comments received will be included in the report for review by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.  

Infrastructure/Facilities: 82% regular expenditures & 62% CARES ACT (CV) funds expenditures
Improvements to segments of sidewalk within Jane Frazier Village, Queen City Drive, and South Street were completed and are ADA compliant, Two Constitution Park facilities improvement projects were completed on the Guard Station and pool sites. The YMCA Gilchrist, a Transitional Homeless Shelter gymnasium roof rehabilitation was completed benefiting 257 people attending programming at the shelter. Regular CDBG & CV funds completed parts of youth center rehabilitation on Centre Street downtown and the YMCA transitional shelter’s roof rehab.  
Housing & Homeless Services: 1% regular expenditures &22% CV expenditures 
One rental rehabilitation was completed and 181 transitional homeless enjoyed hot food. CV funds provided filters and a 24/7 crisis hotline to the Family Crisis Resource Center for victims of intimate partner violence which sheltered 57 households for 974 bed nights and provided documented services to 581 city residents. 
CARES ACT funds provided homeless prevention to 2 households.
Public Services: 5 % regular expenditures and 16% CV expenditures (not capped by HUD)
Health-87 people received short term prescriptions, 73 persons received long term prescriptions, 17 people in need received emergency dental services.  30 children received services for child abuse/neglect while Jane’s Place, Inc. also provided education and outreach events to targeted populations in Cumberland. Family Crisis Resource Center, Inc. provided free or reduced intensive violence intervention education to 25 people.  CV funds provided broadband accessibility to 83 households connecting to the internet.
ADV.  On or before September 1, 2023
